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10.01.22

Dear Peer, 
Please accept your email address in place of a formal salutation. 
I am writing to you on behalf of Keep Our NHS Public to express our concern about the Health and Care Bill that is now before you with no significant amendments having been accepted in the Commons. We believe the Bill will have a destructive impact on the NHS, and although we are asking you to consider amendments, our overall view is that the Bill should be opposed. This is also the view of the British Medical Association who have said it is the wrong Bill at the wrong time. https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/nhs-delivery-and-workforce/integration/the-health-and-care-bill.

It is another step in the dismantling of our beloved NHS (The Plot against the NHS, David Player and Colin Leys, 2011) which, despite a decade of underfunding has dealt so valiantly with the pandemic and the vaccination programme. The following article by respected researchers Prof Allyson Pollock and lawyer Peter Roderick sets out the many problems with the bill https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2021/dec/07/public-nhs-the-new-health-and-care-bill-alarm-bells-privatisation. The National Audit Office report of May 2021 independently verifies some of their criticisms. https://www.nao.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/Initial-learning-from-the-governments-response-to-the-COVID-19-pandemic.pdf
Many amendments have been put forward and we would urge you in particular to support Baroness Merron’s call to make the NHS the preferred provider. The importance of the NHS retaining control of Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) is addressed by several amendments, but they leave the ICBs open to social enterprises, and the private sector will be involved, with Provider Collaboratives holding delegated budgets. Clarification of the population served by the ICBs is important. It is  essential to guarantee that emergency care will be provided for anyone present in the area. Neither of these issues is yet resolved, and the new rights of the SoS do not seem to be balanced by defined responsibilities. 

The two co-chairs of Keep Our NHS Public have a wealth of information at their fingertips.  Their contact emails appear below.  Another member, Greg Dropkin, has done a detailed analysis of the amendments. All three would be willing to speak to anyone about these.  We do hope that significant amendments can be made by the Lords and that the Commons will accept them.  We do however believe that the Bill will have a destructive impact on the NHS and, although we are asking you to support various amendments, we reiterate that our overall view is that the Bill should be opposed.

Best wishes, Wendy Savage President of KONP

cc Dr Tony O’Sullivan,  co-chair@keepournhspublic.com, Merseyside gregd@gn.apc.org, Dr John Puntis  john.puntis@yahoo.co.uk
